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Since the last Chairman’s report to Council there have been several additional meetings of this Committee over and above those schedule in the diary.  One related to the budget, one to Regional Government, there were two call-ins and there was a special session on Modal Transport.

One of the call-ins involved two Committees calling in the same decision for scrutiny and highlighted the need for Overview and Scrutiny Committees to work closely together to avoid any unnecessary duplication regards the time and date of any meetings.  This is especially important where outside witnesses are requested to attend.  This was discussed at the O & S Workshop on 26 January and hopefully should the situation arise again it will be better managed.

I would like to draw particular attention to the session on Modal Transport.  It was generally well received by all the participants with everyone finding it useful to have the various interest groups meeting together to air their views.  It was particularly opportune that the Local Transport Plan for Carlisle and Cumbria is at present being reviewed so their views could feed into that review.  The review is being undertaken by the County Council who are the Highways Authority.  The session was extremely useful in that a basis for a good working arrangement between the two Authorities has now been laid.

It was decided to pursue some of the issues raised, in particular issues relating to congestion, parking, cycling and park and ride.  These were all areas that York authority does well at and the Committee will be looking to see if Carlisle can learn any useful lessons from them.

The session was different from normal ones in that it involved a great deal of extra work for the minute taker.  Reports were only there as background information and the Committee Clerk had to try to take everything down verbatim.  I would like to thank the Committee Clerk for doing such a difficult job so well.  This was another area that was discussed at the O & S Workshop.  If more meetings follow this pattern we need to see if there are ways to make it easier for the Committee Clerks to minute them as accurately as possible.
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